
2024 [1st] Annual meeting and Symposium with the Graduate School of Occupational Health, the 
Catholic University of Korea (Posted on Feb. 6, 2024) 
   
26 members including faculty members and graduate students of the Graduate School of Occupational 
Health, the Catholic University of Korea visited Institute of Industrial Ecological Sciences (IIES) for the 
annual meeting from January 19 to 21, 2024. This yearly program is implemented based on the 
agreement on academic cooperation, which was signed in February 2003 between IIES and the 
Graduate School of Occupational Health, the Catholic University of Korea.  
In addition to the annual meeting, Prof. Hisashi Eguchi, Department of Occupational Meneal Health 
organized “GSPH-CUK and UOEH Exchange Program Symposium 2024” with a theme of “The impact 
of Extended working hours on Employee Health: Lessons Learned and Research in Korea and Japan” 
which is supported by the Japan Society for Promotion of Science (JSPS) bilateral Exchange Program. 
The participants from both institutions had a lively exchange of views on the current situation and 
characteristic cases in both countries. 
Lastly, we extend our gratitude to the dedicated staff of the Group for Occupational Health Support at 
the IIES for their invaluable assistance in organizing and hosting this event. 
 

 

 



  
 


